
 
 
 

RESIDENTS NEWSLETTER  23rd February 2018 
 

CONSTRUCTION OF TRAFFIC CALMING ISLAND AND IMPROVEMENT TO 
WESTERN GATEWAY, BAYDON 

 
BACKGROUND 

Wiltshire Council in implementing its Local Transport Plan (LTP) for 2011-2026 is seeking to 
develop Integrated Transport measures throughout the County, with a view of improving facilities 
for pedestrians and cyclists and improving road safety. 
This scheme has been developed as part of a request through the Marlborough Community Area 
Transport Group and is supported by Baydon Parish Council and the locally elected Member. 
   
 
WHAT ARE THE PROPOSED IMPROVEMENTS? 
 
The scheme will involve the construction of a traffic calming island to the west of Ermin Close and 
improvement to the Gateway at the western end of Baydon village.  
 
 
WHEN WILL THE WORKS COMMENCE AND HOW LONG WILL THEY TAKE?   

Construction work is programmed to commence on Monday 19th March and anticipated to take up 
to four weeks to complete. During this time, Ermin Street will be temporarily closed to vehicles 
between 9.30am and 3.30pm Monday to Friday. The Works in the two locations will be constructed 
separately to enable access to the village via the Aldbourne Road.    
 
Wiltshire Council would like to take this opportunity to thank you for your patience and co-operation 
whilst the works are carried out.   
 
 
WHO CAN I CONTACT FOR FURTHER INFORMATION? 
 
During normal working hours   
     
Contact :  Baydon Parish Council via baydonparishclerk@gmail.com                                               
 integrated.transport@wiltshire.gov.uk or  

Wiltshire Council Customer Care on: 0300 456 0100.   
 
Outside of Normal working hours (Emergencies only)  Refer to site information boards.    
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